





examples. Governor Kotek’s spend is $32.1 billion in general funds, most of which is
allocated. He advised cautionary spending.

Reagan from Senator Knopp's office discussed the two largest state expenditures:
housing/homelessness and the semiconductor package. Sen. Knopp highlighted
Rep. Kropf's Early Learning Program, as well as SB 853 which has bipartisan support.
SB 853 will no longer allow state workers to telecommute from other states and be
reimbursed for travel expenses when they return to Oregon for work-related
business. He commended Redmond, Deschutes County and Mr. Riggs for an
exceptional job in elevating the Redmond property as s potential infrastructure site
for the semiconductor package. He spoke of the recent heavy snowfall in Portland
and how it disrupted road travel.

Commissioner DeBone proposed a site visit and tour of the Redmond property with
EDCO, REDI, City of Redmond and Deschutes County in attendance with legislators
invited to attend, in an effort to further spotlight the site.

Commissioner DeBone, as COIC Chair, spoke briefly on a policy option package
related to rural housing capacity development similar to a previous year's HB 2345.
It's a request for rural development dollars in La Pine and northern Klamath County,
along with Crook and Jefferson counties.

The Board was not supportive adding the Deschutes County fogo to a letter from
CORES3 to the legislature asking for $5.5 million in capital, due to the higher-priority
ask for courthouse expansion funding. The county has supported CORE3 in the past
through land donation.

Mr. Riggs, Mr. Gutowsky and Commissioner Chang discussed a proposed dash one
amendment to SB 644 relative to wildfire hardening and defensible space. The
amendment’s goal is to allow counties to move forward with authorizing ADUs as
long as they abide by existing ORS hardening standards. Minimum defensible space
standards in the international fire code will be cited, which will likely align with the
State Fire Marshall. Sen. Golden has made a commitment to move the bill quickly
once amended.

Department Updates on Priority Bills
Geoff Hinds provided an overview of HB 3214, which prohibits the utilization of

animals for a variety of different activities. Tracking will be adjusted to a priority 3
and monitor, as the bill is not currently moving.
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Nick Lelack mentioned HB 2001 with dash @ amendments, which provides
significant resources addressing housing and homelessness. He wished to add it to
everyone's radar as it's moving quickly. Mr. Riggs added that it incluges $25 million
towards homeless youth programs and funding on new standards of housing needs
analysis for cities. A Ballot Measure 110 package is an important one to watch, and
he will forward on Rep. Nosse's list of recommendations once it's finalized.
Behavioral Health bills are beginning to move.

Janice Garceau flagged Legislative Concept 4359 which funds local Community
Based Organizations for local public health authorities and how funds are
distributed. Tom Kuhn may be asked to testify. HB 2463 relates to Admin Burden
and she may be asked to testify because she co-chaired the work group.

Chad Centola shared that HB 3229 establishes an annual fee increase for air quality
permits and establishes a cap on the fee increases. He wished to flag this bill for
watching as it moves forward.

Mr. Riggs and Chris Doty reported that an amendment to HB 2101 is being drafted
by AOC and ODOT, the ODOT Fund Exchange bill.

Tom Kuhn shared that he may be providing testimony in support of HB 3090, which
prohibits the selling and distribution of flavored inhalant delivery systems or
flavored tobacco products.

4. Other Items:

o Commissioner DeBone thanked everyone for their attendance and participation.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, March
3,2023 at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Chair DeBor adjourned the meeting at 8:54 a.m.
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